
Meeting minutes: 
 
Those attending were: 
 
Doug Forsgren - Principal 
Cynthia Denkers – Faculty representative 
Ruth Cannon – Faculty Representative 
Robyn White - Parent 
Doug Wayment – Parent 
Christina Kirkman – Parent 
 
Those not in attendance: 
Trina Call - Parent 
Jessica Gibbons - Parent 
Cherie Matsen - Parent 
 
The meeting was called to order by the Vice Chair – Robyn White. 
 
Robyn motioned that we adopt the previous meetings minutes, which was seconded by Doug Forsgren.  Voting was 
unanimous in favor by those present. 
 
Robyn turned the time over to Principal Forsgren.  We discussed: 
 
Reports about Standing Duties for School Improvement: 

 Trust Lands: Review SIP/Trust Lands Plan – Updated Budget 

 Reading Improvements – SPED Help in Place – DIBELS data analysis 
o We have seen an 11% (67-78) improvement in scores from beginning test to the mid-year 

assessment, FANTASTIC!  We are trying to achieve a year end goal of 80. 

 Technology Advancement 
o A TV has been added to the lobby of the school.  This wasn’t done through trust land funds, but is in 

alignment with our other technology advancements that we’ve made as a committee.  There has 
also been a new copier placed in the work room, but the duplicator has broken down and needs to 
be replaced. 

Miscellaneous Business: 

 After school clubs – computer science report 
o Principal Forsgren is looking at the ‘Code to the Future’ program.  This is an optional seven week course 

that teaches kids the basics of coding.  The cost is $13 per session for each child attending, which would 
be paid by the parent.  The community council was supportive of offering it. 

 School Store fundraiser 
o School Store is a website that allows parents to shop online, and a portion of the proceeds is sent to the 

school.  The council was not supportive of another fundraising program. 

 Plan for Next Year 
o There has been a change for a per-school accreditation to a district wide accreditation; one outcome of 

this is that we now need to be supportive of district wide goals.  The district has a goal to reduce chronic 
absenteeism which as a school we need to support.  Principal Forsgren asked us to as a committee to 
brainstorm how we make a difference for the next meeting. 

 
After conducting the aforementioned business and having concluded all discussion Doug Wayment motioned that we 
adjourn, which was seconded by Cynthia Denkers.  Voting was unanimous in favor of this motion by those in 
attendance. 
 


